

DANA POINT BOATERS ASSOCIATION | PO BOX 461, DANA POINT, CA 92629-0461 PHONE: 949-485-5656 | WEBSITE: https://danapointboaters.org

November 21, 2022

The Honorable Lisa Bartlett **Supervisor, Fifth District** 333 W. Santa Ana Blvd. Santa Ana, CA 92701

Re: October 17, 2022, letter to Joe Ueberroth with questions regarding Dana Point Marina

Dear Supervisor Bartlett,

Pursuant to your request in a letter to Dana Point Boaters Association dated September 21, 2021, you asked we address any future questions regarding Dana Point Marina to Joe Ueberroth and to copy James Campbell, OC Real Estate.

On October 17, 2022, we complied with your request and wrote a letter to Mr. Ueberroth, copying both you and James Campbell, requesting a response to questions from concerned boaters. A copy of the letter and the questions are attached.

As of this writing we have not received a response from Mr. Ueberroth, and we now ask you to contact him to get answers to the questions. Please promptly provide us his reply. We ask that you do so by November 30, 2022.

As Fifth District Supervisor you represent the Dana Point community which includes Dana Point Harbor and Dana Point boaters. Boaters are extremely frustrated with the lack of communication by Dana Point Harbor Partners regarding the revitalization of the marina, and the blatant disregard of compliance with the Coastal Development Permit and Local Coastal Plan.

As you have done in the past, we trust you will provide your constituents with the information they deserve to know by securing the answers to the questions in the letter.

We look forward to hearing from you.

Best Regards,

Anne Eubanks
President